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DIVISION MEMORANDUM 

NO. 191, s. 2018

STRENGTHENING THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE GULAYAN SA PAARALAN PROGRAM 
IN PUBLIC ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS NATIONWIDE 

To: Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads 

All Others Concerned 

1. The Department of Education (DepEd), through the Bureau of Learner Support Services­

School Health Division (BLSS0SHD), strengthens the Implementation of the Gulayan sa

Paaralan Program (GPP) in Public Elementary and Secondary Schools Nationwide to address

malnutrition, and to promote vegetable production and consumption among school children.

This Memorandum is issued to sustain school gardens, not only to attain 63% sustainable

garden at present, but also to establish gardens in all schools nationwide. The GPP was issued

and implemented through DepEd Memorandum No. 293, s. 2007 entitled Gulayan sa Paaralan,

to support the hunger mitigation initiatives of the government, and to encourage both public

elementary and secondary schools to establish school gardens to ensure continuous supply of

vegetables for the School-Based Feeding Program, and other feeding programs.

2. The Guidelines on the Implementation of the GPP for School Year 2016-2017 is enclosed

for reference. Also attached are the following forms/templates: GPP Form 1 (Gulayan sa

Paaralan Program (School Profile), GPP Form 2 (I. School Garden, II. School Nursery, Ill. School

Feeding, IV. Fund Utilization (GPP) and NGP Form 1: Tree/Propagules Growing which shall be

submitted in soft or hard copy on or before April 13, 2018.

3. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

VIRGINI C. ZAPANTA, Ed.D., C�� ---
Scho Is Division Superintend� -
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